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Notes from the Headteacher’s Study 

We’ve got news! 
 

On Friday, Liverpool Attendance Quality Mark visited 
Northway.  You may have seen the team on the playground 
at 8.50am or in the main office just afterwards.  During a 
very busy morning, our policies and procedures were 
scrutinised to see how effective we are at monitoring and 
encouraging great attendance, linked to safeguarding and 

Spring 1 2020 
Week 6 

 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

App:  Have you booked onto one of our Values Workshops? 
There are two opportunities to come and have your say about the Core Values of 
Northway Primary and Nursery School. #ValuesForLife  Are you able to come on 
Thursday 13th February at 9am or 6pm?  Please book via ourAPP or the School Office  

learning.  Parents were invited to speak and children were interviewed to see if 
what we had spoken about was actually true and could be verified across school.  
We are so pleased to inform you that Northway has been awarded: Gold Quality 
Attendance Mark. 

 
I want to thank all the staff, parents and children for their input that resulted in gold, 
Team Northway (parents, pupils and staff) has worked so hard to raise the profile 
of attendance, showing that every second in school really does count.  In particular 
I want to thank Miss Sultan and Mrs Reilly who have led on our Attendance Quality 
Mark preparation.  They both spoke eloquently and with passion to the assessors 
and had every piece of evidence asked of them.  Team Northway at its best. 

Mr Hargreaves   HEADTEACHER 
 

       98+ Green 
                 95%-97% Amber 

                      94% and below Red 

This week 
Congratulations! 

 

Attendance: 
Morris 

 

Total: 
97.1% 

Week 5 
ATTENDANCE 

 

Reception Gruffalo 96.1% 
Reception Stickman 97.1% 
Year 1 Morris  95.8% 
Year 1 Sharman  95.6% 
Year 2 Churchill  98.2% 
Year 2 Windsor  97% 
Year 3 Archer  96.2% 
Year 3 Roscoe  94.7% 
Year 4 Lennon  100% 
Year 4 McCartney 95.4% 
Year 5 Hawking  95.4% 
Year 5 Turing  98.5% 
Year 6 Anning  96.8% 
Year 6 Darwin  99.1% 

Week 5 
LATES 

 

Rec Gruffalo 1 
Rec Stickman 1 
Y1 Morris 2 
Y1 Sharman 0 
Y2 Churchill 0 
Y2 Windsor 0 
Y3 Archer 3 
Y3 Roscoe 0 
Y4 Lennon 0 
Y4 McCartney 0 
Y5 Hawking 0 
Y5 Turing 0 
Y6 Anning 0 
Y6 Darwin 0 
 

This week’s 
HOUSE WINNER 
(Not started yet) 

Arrive on time FOR 
ten to nine. 

It’s the smart-way and 
the North-way to start! 

Arrive on time FOR ten to nine. 
It’s the smart-way and the North-way to start! 

 
Thank you for working to this routine.  Gates are now 

locked on time and staff are able to get to their 
interventions on time ….. which benefits all our 

children.  Thank you! 



 

 

  

 

Key dates for this half term: 
 
 

Monday 10th February  Week 6/6 
    Inter-Faith Week 
Wednesday 12th February Parent and Toddler Group (9am-10.30am) 
Thursday 13th February  Young Savers Club (8.30am-9am) 

Parents’ RWI Intro Rec/KS1 (3.30pm-4.30pm) 
Y5 Fieldtrip to the Synagogue 

Friday 14th February  Inter-Faith Carousel – parents invited 
Swimming Lesson Year 5H (1.20pm) 

    Ukulele Class (3.30pm-4.30pm) 
 

Monday 17th – 21st February 
Half Term 

 
Monday 24th February  INSET DAY 4 
Tuesday 25th February   Spring 2 starts for all pupils 
 

It’s February! 
Dog on the School site (For everyone): 

 
Just a gentle reminder that dogs are unfortunately not allowed on our school site.  
This is a directive given by Liverpool (Health and Safety) to all schools and includes the 
whole of our site.  Some children are unsure when around unfamiliar dogs and others 
are very frightened.  Even though you know your dog, they do not.  Dogs are also 
familiar with their owners and may play beautifully with their own family children, but 
can change behaviour when around other children.   
 
Dogs are unable to use our school toilets!  If a dog happens to go to the toilet on the 
playground, we are required to disinfectant for the safety of all our children.  A dog 
did actually urinate on a pupil earlier in the year, which makes this rule all the more 
important. 
 
It is therefore safer and fairer for all our children 
that dogs (carried or on a lead) 
do not come onto our School site. 
 
Thank you for assisting us with this important rule. 
 
Schools often have a School Dog – in this case, 
schools have carried out detailed risk assessments 
and have parental permission for any interaction with it. 

Northway Code: 

 
Treat each other with respect.  Respect 

Try to talk through our problems.  Service / Peace / Courage 
Look after each other and show we care.  Compassion 

Look after our school and things in it.  Respect 
Follow instructions to ensure our school is a happy and safe place to be.  Wisdom 

Always try to do our best.  Perseverance 


